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Al Bahr Shrine
Chartered May 13, 1913
5440 Kearny Mesa Road 

San Diego, California 92111-1393 
Phone (858) 292-0092 • Fax (858) 292-5618 

www.albahrshrine.org • office@albahrshrine.org

DESERT OF CALIFORNIA • OASIS OF SAN DIEGO

SHRINE OFFICE HOURS
Monday - Friday 8:30 AM to 4:30 PM

SAVE THE DATE! 
Stated Meeting: Recognizing Honored Ladies

JULY 12,2019

THE ALBAHROMETER WILL NOT BE 
PUBLISHED IN AUGUST

Potentate’s Message
Eugene "Gene" Yee

June 2019
1 . .     Past Masters , La Mesa Flag day parade
3  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .               Past Pontentates@11:00

Hiram Award for MW Mel Stein.6pm  
Scottish Rite Center. Dinner at 6:00pm. 

6 . . . .    Directors Staff Burgers @ Shed @11:00
8  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                 Honored Ladies 9:30
11  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                   Directors Staff SM 

Northern Sinaloa SM
12  . . . . . . . . . .          Special Meeting Membership  
13 . . .   Directors Staff Burgers @ Shed @11:00
14 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                          Flag Day 
15 . . . . . . . . . . .          Sons of the Desert Fundraiser 

Islanders SM 12:00
16 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                          Father's Day
17 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                         Clowns SM 
19 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                          Cigar Club

Peace Officers SM
 20-22  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                  RV Club Outing
Directors Staff Burgers @ Shed @11:00-12:00

RV Club DM 5:30 
21 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                   Past Masters 6:30
22 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                      LOH SM 12:00
23 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                       Ensenada Fiesta 
24 . . . . . . . . . . . . . .              Divan BOD Meeting 6:00 
25 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .               Officer's Council  6:30 
27 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                       Mexicali Clinic

Directors Staff Burgers @ Shed @11:00
29 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                   Oceanside Parade
29- Jul 4th  . . . . .     Imperial Session - Nashville

Editorial Staff:
Editor in Chief - Gene Yee, Potentate

Editor - Dennis Brown 
drdwes126@gmail.com  

Editor Emeritus- Phil Johnson 

Hello, Fellow Nobles and Ladies.  
June is the advent of summer, and we have a full plate 

this summer at Al Bahr! After a busy Spring, Al Bahr  
created 35 new Shriners in four ceremonials. 

Welcome to Al Bahr Shriners, all! I hope your Shrine portion of your Masonic 
journey will be highly satisfying and full of fraternal spirit. Making a three percent 

growth in membership in one month is also highly satisfying for the hard-working ceremonial 
casts, and I thank them all very much for their practice and hard effort to put our best foot forward. 
Creating new Shriners gives us the continuing vitality to improve being Al Bahr Strong. 

There was a lot of activity this past month. About 40 Nobles became Honorary members of 
DeMolay in their centennial ceremonial on May 11 here at the Shriners Center –congratulations on 
100 years of service to our Masonic youth! Al Bahr’s birthday (chartered) as a Temple in 1913 was 
two days later on May 13. Our Units and Clubs massed and marched in the Valley Center Parade.  

The Legion of Honor outdid themselves again with their traditional Memorial Service on Memorial 
Day on May 27 at the Shriners Center. We all took time to remember our fellow Nobles who met the 
Black Camel, and pray in our own ways that they are forever blessed and shall flourish in immortal 
green in their eternal rest. It was comforting to all be together in fellowship during this solemn 
occasion. The Legion also marched with us in the Valley Center parade. On May 5, they lined the 
arrival hall at the airport to greet the Honor Flight from Washington DC which included Al Bahr 
Noble Morpeth, one of our World War II veteran members.

I need to give a shout out to Noble Bob Seybold for his multiple exemplary Shrine work.  First, 
he was recognized as Volunteer of the Year for 2019 as a Samaritan Driver, which also indirectly 
recognizes all of our Samaritan Drivers and their thousands of volunteer hours taking such excellent 
care of and transporting our Shriners’ Kids. I met with Noble Bob before he left on vacation and 
discussed possible fundraising ideas with the Antique Cars Club. He agreed to put the proposal(s) 
together for approval. New ideas such as this will help make us Al Bahr Strong now and in the 
years to come. Members of the club will have the opportunity to practice their passion, and help 
the Shrine in the end.

Ideas which Nobles have selflessly advanced, when refined, have the opportunity to help Al 
Bahr retrench this year to make future years fruitful for the benefit and activities of the Nobles, and 
help us financially also. I look forward to your continued ideas that allow us to recharge our Shrine 
batteries.

Summer arrives the 21st of this month. Longer days with more time brought from darkness to 
light. Our traditional parade muster is on July 4 in Coronado, and then others will go on to North 
County parade(s) that PM. The stated meeting on July 12 will honor all the ladies of Al Bahr in 
gratitude for all their participation in support of Al Bahr and Shrinedom. Their spirit is what helps 
make us, surely, Al Bahr Strong. 

Now, take out your calendars and save the date!! We have agreed to be a co-sponsor of the 
annual Harbor Cruise dinner celebration with the York Rite Commandery on Saturday, November 
16. We are also in the process of setting a day in late December with Shriners Hospitals for a 
busload of Al Bahr family volunteers to travel to Pasadena to help build our Shriners International 
float for the Rose Bowl Parade on January 1. Details to follow! 

Other units and clubs are placing events, dinners, breakfasts and the like on the calendar.  Nobles 
will join in the Flag Day Parade in La Mesa. The Sons of the Desert are preparing their annual 
spaghetti dinner for June 15. I have been buying their tickets for over 30 years. Yes, you WILL 
find me at the bake sale table first!  My mother staffed that table with Kathy Mars and other ladies 
for many years, And who can forget the Directors’ Shed’s scrumptious burgers every Thursday?  
Happy Father’s Day, Dads, on June 16. We have a busy time ahead of us, having fun and recharging 
our fraternal batteries to be Al Bahr Strong. Let’s continue to enjoy being with each other with fun, 
frolic, food, and fraternity!!

For all the latest and most
up to date information, 

refer to the website
www.albahrshrine.org

This site includes the online 
Shrine Calendar
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Arney, Fred
Bauersfeld, Richard
Benson, James
Burris, Alfred
Condon, Howard
Crawford, Jim
Domingo, Bernardo
Dudley, Kenneth

Galligan, Gordon
Garsson, Steve
Hampton, Robert
Hodge, Carmi
Hoffman, Leon
Hoffmark, William
Huszar, Skip
Kellner, Albert

Johnson, Johnny
Johnston, Doug
Latham, Ernest
Lipa, Joseph
Maizlish, Greg
Marbott, Hank
Markson, Richard E.
Rafferty, Alexander

Ramos, Roy B.
Rosemier, Dennis
Schoen, Frank
Smith, Sidney R.
Stanley, Morton
Taylor, Bill
Thorpe, Lewis
Young, Wayne

Sunshine Committee Report
In consideration of Federal Privacy regulations, we are unable to provide full information 
on our ill and indisposed members. Please keep these nobles in your prayers. Should 
you wish to contact one of these members, please call the office for further information. 

In Memoriam
		   CREATED A 	 ENTERED
NAME	 BORN	 SHRINER	 INTO REST
William A. Ferris	 6/28/1930	 4/24/1973	 3/18/2019
Max E. Harksen	 7/21/1936	 11/24/1973	 4/3/2019

Please let us know of any other ill or indisposed members

Chaplain’s Message - Greg S. Maizlish
In your Chaplain’s invocations at the March 8 and April 26 Stated Meetings, 
I used the word “supplication” which is the subject of this message.
Supplication dates back to earliest antiquity, embodied in the Iliad as the 
prayers of Chryses for the return of his daughter, and of Priam for the dead 
body of his son, Hector. There are many references to supplicants throughout 
the poem, including warriors begging to be spared by the Greeks on the 
battlefield.
In Christianity, the prayer of supplication for health by and on behalf of the 
sick is referenced in early Christian writings in the New Testament, especially 
James 5:13-16.
One example of supplication is the Catholic ritual of novena (from novem, 
the Latin word for "nine") wherein one repeatedly asks for the same favor 
over a period of nine days. This ritual began in Spain during the Middle 
Ages when a nine-day period of hymns and prayers led up to a Christmas 
feast, a period which ended with gift giving. A contemporary Christian 
example of supplication is the practice of the Daily Prayer for Peace by 
the Community of Christ where a member prays for peace each day at a 
specified time. Philippians 4:6 teaches us, "[B]e anxious for nothing, but in 
everything by prayer and supplication, with thanksgiving, let your requests 
be made known to G-d."
In Islam, the Arabic word du'ã (plural du'aat or 'ad'iyah) is used to refer to 
supplications. Ad'iya may be made in any language, although there are many 
traditional Islamic supplications in Arabic, Persian and Turkish. In Islam, 
du'ã tends to mean personal prayer. The supplications (Duaas) of Prophets 
are given in the Koran.
The word Ardâs ( ਅਰਦਾਸ ) is derived from the Persian word 'Arazdashat', 
meaning a request, a supplication, a prayer, a petition or an address to a 
superior authority. It is a Sikh prayer that is done before performing or after 
undertaking any significant task; after reciting the daily Banis (prayers); or 
completion of a service like the Paath, kirtan (hymn-singing) program or 
any other religious program. In Sikhism, these prayers are also said before 
and after eating a meal. The prayer is a plea to G-d to support and help the 
devotee with whatever he or she is about to undertake or has done. 

Shrine Hospital Transportation Fund Donations

Shriners Hospital for Children’s Donations

Shriners Hospital for Children
Donations from our Members and Friends

Pillar of the Temple Donations
William E. Magnum

A memorial contribution to the Shrine Hospital Transportation Fund has 
been made in memory of our member listed above.

Wilcox Estate

In Honor Jeanne Cohen’s 98th Birthday:
Barry Cohen 

In Memory of Kit Crane:
K.D. & Gretchen Morrison

Past Masters Club - Robert Dockery
     How nice it is to come together with fellow nobles and friends, especially 
at our Past Masters stated meetings in the Red Fez room. We usually meet 
on the 3rd Friday at 6:30 for a social.  Anywhere we can meet is fine indeed 
but the comfort and ambiance of the Red Fez room beats the sheds. The 
journey is better with diversity of thought and so we invite you, as a Noble 
Past Master or noble friend thereof, to come make us better because you are 
there. The responsibility is yours if you are a member of our club, to bring your 
perspectives to our meetings to learn how we can have fun together. We come 
together as a club to serve blue lodges with ritual help, but we also have an 
opportunity to serve the shrine and have fun doing it. If you are not attending 
our stated meetings and events, it may be because you are busy. You have an 
opportunity to help make our meetings a place for you to escape, to have some 
interesting conversation and fun with men of calibre and experience in herding 
cats. (That’s a Past Master joke)
      On Friday June 21st, in place of our stated meeting, the Past Masters look 
forward to enjoying a salmon and chicken buffet in recognition of our Honored 
Ladies. The Divan of our Noble Shrine will be in attendance, so If you are a Past 
Master, please make reservations with Worshipful. James Glunt, our secretary, 
as soon as possible. Come represent the strength of your club to the Divan and 
show proper tribute to our Honored Ladies.

In Memory of Marvin Holmberg:
The Holmberg Family	 Richard & Barbara Vergauwen
Jack & Sharon Marotte	 Tyrone & Jennifer Dill
              Yvonne, Ernie & Mary Lou McAbee

Share in the Care

REMEMBER!
SUPPORT YOUR BLUE LODGE

YOU MIGHT EVEN  
FIND A FUTURE SHRINER

Support Your Cra Ft l oDge
t hat’ S w here Shr Iner S are born

Shrine Center
RENTAL

AVAILABLE
Contact Office

858-292-0092
Wedding Receptions
Meetings – Shows

Reunions

Legion of Honor - 1st Lt. Cdr. John Gowen
Thank you Nobles for your support at the Valley Center Parade and the 
Memorial Day Service. Both events were well attended and Illustrious Sir 
Stein's speech was inspiring. After a memorable visit to our War Memorials 
in Washington, D.C., Noble Morpeth and about 85 other WWII and Korean 
War veterans returned home on Sunday, May 5th. They were greeted at 
Lindbergh Field by a tremendous fanfare from hundreds of people ranging 
from a large contingent of active duty military, dozens of veterans groups, 
scout troops, and even professional cheerleaders. I saw many veterans 
near tears and dozens of wow's mouthed by our heroes as they came 
down the escalator. It really made me proud that our Legion of Honor 
was part of this tribute to our senior veterans. The trip was sponsored by  
Honor Flight San Diego. We thank them for their service for our Veterans. 
Our next Stated Meeting on June 22nd will be at Bob Salini's house. Please 
join us for our Pot Luck lunch at 12 noon. The Stated Meeting will follow 
at 1 PM.
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Tin Lizzies - Eison Brown - President
A-oogah! Well would you look at that. We are halfway through the year. 
As always, we had a great turnout at the Lakeside Western Days Parade. 
Looking forward to some events we have coming this month and our 
Independence Day for the month of July! See y'all soon! Nobles, the Tin 
Lizzies are actively seeking new members. We have some very cool cars 
available if you don't have one yet so please don't hesitate to ask. 

Al Bahr Shriners Ladies Luncheon
Although Potentate Gene Yee does not currently have a special lady in his 
life, there will be a Ladies Luncheon for the Al Bahr ladies to gather for an 
event strictly for them.
The date of August 3, from 11AM to 1PM has been set aside as this day 
of celebration for Al Bahr’s ladies.  This celebration will be at the Shriners 
Center and will include a luncheon, games, visiting, and in general having 
a pleasant afternoon for all attendees.
Price - $10, and reservations are required.  Contact Beth Carter at (619) 
739-3119 or Treba Scott at (858) 377-4039 for reservations.  Deadline for 
reservations is July 29.

Al Bahr Shriners Officers 
Council Meeting
Potentate Gene Yee will convene the required meeting of all 
officers of all Units and Clubs. Working dinner. Gavel drop and 
meal at 6:30 so we can all be out by 8:00PM.
When:	 Tuesday, June 25, 6:30 – 8:00 PM
Where:	 Shriners Center downstairs
What:	 • Officers School of Instruction
	 • Calendaring meeting
	 • Protocol
Who:	 All Units and Clubs officers, and All Divan Members are expected to attend.
Dress:	 Units and Clubs casual. Bring your fez.
Bring your Al Bahr Units and Clubs Policy and Procedure Manual and your Unit 
or Club 2019 calendar 
Special dinner price limited to the first 150 RSVPs. Regular Price $9.98.
Special! Call in your RSVP by Wednesday June 19 and get the OSI special dinner 
plate of -- fried chicken, potato salad, and a beer or a soft drink and/or coffee 
for $4.99!! You must have an advance reservation or no meal will be provided.
RSVP to the Al Bahr Office at 858.292.0092.

Al Bahr Honored Ladies -Alice Mansfield
The Honored Ladies of Al Bahr Shrine’s next meeting will be held in the Red 
Fez Room at the Shrine Center on Saturday, June 8th. Join us at 9:30 for 
coffee & snacks; meeting begins at 10:00. All are welcome to stay after 
the meeting and play dominoes.  
Ladies, the Past Masters Club has invited the Honored Ladies to be its guests 
at social and dinner Friday, June 21st at the Shrine Center.  We thank the 
members for this courtesy.  
Join us for Mexican Train Dominoes on Game Day, Thursday, June 27th 
from 10:00 a.m. until 2:00 p.m. Friends and guests are always welcome 
to join us. Bring a lunch or purchase a freshly grilled hamburger prepared 
by the Director’s Staff. Hope to see you then!
June 14th we observe and honor Old Glory, long may our beloved flag 
wave. Get ready for the official start of Summer, June 21st. Here’s wishing 
everyone a happy and safe Summer.  
Remember Ladies…The more we get together, the happier we’ll be!

Samaritan Drivers - Gene Gillard, ChairmanPresident

Each year I am asked to nominate an outstanding volunteer to be honored as 
Volunteer Of The Year for the Samaritan Drivers. This individual will be recognized 
at the annual volunteer luncheon held at our Shriners For Children Medical Center 
in Pasadena.
This year my choice was very easy. Due to his dedication to our kids I am very 
proud to have nominated Noble Brother Bob Seybold as the Exemplary Volunteer 
of the year 2019 of the Al Bahr Shriners.
The following is the nomination letter submitted to the Volunteer Coordinator at 
the center.
Since becoming a Samaritan Driver on Nov. 18, 2014, Bob has established 
himself as one of our “GO TO “ drivers. He is one of the few I can call on the day 
before a needed transport. He very rarely turns down a trip to Pasadena. With 
the “HELP” of his Lady Meryth we are able to keep him busy as evidenced by 
him making 2 and sometimes 3 trips a week thus ensuring our kids make their 
appointments.
He has also assisted me in picking up our Sacramento Burn Team from the San 
Diego Airport and driving them into Tijuana for the outreach clinic held there. This 
requires an overnight stay and 2 days away from home.
Although he is a “Snow Bunny” spending 6 months out of the year in Sweeden 
he has donated 612 hours of his time for the children.
Bob continually personifies what, we, as Shriners, are all about by bringing Love 
To The Rescue and helping our Shrine Kids Defy The Odds they face throughout 
their lives.
It is for the above reasons I am extremely proud to nominate Noble Brother 
Robert “Bob’ Seybold” as our outstanding Volunteer Driver for the year 2019.

Greeters - Mike Randall- Greeter Secretary/Treasurer 
Dear Fellow Greeters and other Nobles, 
Any Al Bahr member who is interested in the Greeter Unit are welcome 
to attend our Greeter meeting as our meetings are open to anyone 
interested in checking out our Unit and/or joining our unit. To OUR current 
Greeters, we need YOUR participation!!! Please attend your Greeter Shed 
meetings throughout the year. Please make sure that I have your current 
email address. Please RSVP your attendance at our meetings, so the 
quartermaster can schedule enough food for everyone. You may RSVP 
me back at this email address... randallml@aol.com or by calling me on 
my cell, 619-888-mike (6453). 
Our Greeter Meetings are held bi-monthly: our next meeting will be on July 
15th at 6:00 social, dinner 6:30 and 7:00 for our meeting.  
WE HAVE A NEW MEETING DAY FOR OUR BI-MONTHLY MEETING. IT IS 
NOW THE THIRD MONDAY OF THE MONTH.

Daughters of the Nile, Mecca Temple
June 3 - 	 Luncheon, 11:00 Session, 12:15, Scottish Rite
June 4 - 	 Patrol Meeting, 10:00, Unity Lodge 
June 5 - 	 Dancers and Pageantry Meeting 
June 6 - 	 Queen leaves for Supreme Session

 
Best Shrine Hamburgers  

Served Every Thursday at the 
Directors Staff shed  
11:00 AM - 12:00 PM

Stop on by!
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Peace Officers Club - David Crosby
Please be sure to join us at the Shed for our June Stated Meeting, Wednesday 
June19. Social starts at 5:00, dinner at 6:00, Meeting at 6:30.Our fundraiser 
this year will be on Saturday, July 27th, 2019 - A Summer Fiesta. The menu 
will include Carne Asada, Pollo Asado and Al Pastor (Pork) Tacos, Rice, 
Beans,Chips and Guacamole, Quesadillas for the Kids! We will serve food from 
noon to 3:00 PM,music and dancing until 5:00 PM. Noble Mike Randall will be 
making his Cadillac “Frosty Camel’s Milk.”
Tickets will be $15.00 Prepaid, $20.00 at the door, Kids under 12 are FREE.
Please keep this date open and join us for the Summer Fiesta. All proceeds go 
to the ongoing maintenance and restoration of the POSC Vintage Police Paddy 
Wagon and Fire Engine Parade Vehicles.

Al Bahr Cigar Club - Chris Clark
Please join us for Cigar Club meeting every third Wednesday of the 
month at 7 pm Excalibur Cigar Lounge. They have friendly staff for 
adult drinks or coffee to enjoy with your cigar. They also have a 
large selection of cigars, enjoy! 

Antique & Classic Car Club– Bob Seybold
CALL TO ALL NOBLES-We at Antique and Classic Car Club would like to invite 
you to our next evening out as our guest. We combine our quarterly business 
meeting with a get together at one of the local restaurants for some good old 
fellowship. If you have any interest in cars, old cars. have one. or just like 
working on your own ride, let Tom Mendoza know at tommyboy0917@gmail.
com or 619-831-5015 so that we can inform you as to when and where. Yes 
we want your membership. We have been growing and we have room for 
more. We can help each other and in the end help the kids. See you there

 

 

 

 

This is your chance to see the “old guys” working instead of supervising 

–

      

 

                                                            This is a family friendly event.    

                                                       Come one, come all! 
                                                                                                                                                                 Tickets available at the door 

 

The event is NOT a fundraiser nor is it for event for Children’s Shriners Hospital 

Not Your Ordinary 

Past Potentates Sunday Brunch 
 

Please RSVP to Arnold Korey @ 
dpote1995@yahoo.com by 

July 17, 2019  

SAVE THE DATE! UPCOMING 
EVENTS - Eugene "Gene" Yee, Potentate
We are working on some exciting upcoming events! Details to follow, and save 
these dates for Al Bahr events!
Thursday, July 4. Fourth of July Parade in beautiful Coronado. Ride an Al Bahr 
float, Shrine vehicles, or saunter down the acclaimed Orange Avenue on our 
festive National Holiday. Or, enjoy the parade as a sideliner.  Sideliners may 
want to congregate at Coronado Lodge #441 on Orange Avenue, in the middle 
of the parade route, with other Masons and Shriners.  
Friday July 12. Al Bahr Stated meeting. The dinner will be honoring all the Ladies 
of Al Bahr, whose help keep us Al Bahr Strong. Special festivities and celebration!
Saturday, November 16. Join Al Bahr and York Rite Commandery for the annual 
Masonic Harbor Cruise and dinner on the Hornblower, around San Diego Bay. 
About 6PM boarding, departure at 7PM.
Late December. join Al Bahr Shriners and Nobles from all around to go to 
Pasadena and help build the Shriners International Float for the Rose Bowl 
Parade entry at their January 1 parade. Tentative schedule includes a BBQ meal 
cooked by Illustrious Sir Chef Bruce, Potentate of Al Malaikah. 
Details to follow!!

Please provide your email address to the Shrine office so that you will 
receive the latest and most current information of Al Bahr Shriners via 
the email blasts. You may also request that your Al Bahr O Meter be sent 
electronically.
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KEITH A. VANCE
Certified Public Accountant

(619) 427-7774	 215 Church Avenue
(619) 427-7878 Fax	 Chula Vista, CA 91910

Law Offices of
J. Demetrios Mellos III APC
Estate Planning-Wills/Trusts/Probate

Business/Corporate - Real Estate
1901 First Avenue, Suite 300
San Diego, CA 92101-0311
Tel: (619) 696-3600, Ext. 1

Fax: (619) 696-7900
E-mail: jim@melloslaw.com

www.melloslaw.com

J. Demetrios Mellos, III
Attorney-at-Law 

& Real Estate Broker

El Dorado Properties, Inc.
Full Service Real Estate Brokerage since 1987

Commercial & Residential Management
Consulting and Accounting Services

Daniel R. Smith, Broker
David S. Smith, Broker
Danielle Smith, Agent

State of California License # 0191169
619.283.5557 • eldpinc@eldpinc.com • Eldpinc.com

You can belong to another unit and still be a Samaritan
Al Bahr is responsible for Transporting Shrine Hospital patients,  

along with a parent, to the Shriners Orthopedic Hospital in Los Angeles.
We need good drivers who are retired or semi-retired and can  

donate some time for periodic trips using the Al Bahr vans.
For more information, please call 858-292-0092

Shrine Center
RENTAL

AVAILABLE
Contact Office

858-292-0092
Wedding Receptions
Meetings – Shows

Reunions

Shriners . . . 
     Having 
       Fun & 
         Helping 
        Kids

QUALITY CARE AT NO COST

QUALITY CARE AT NO COST

IF YOU KNOW A CHILD
UNDER 18 WITH

ORTHOPAEDIC OR BURN
PROBLEMS

CALL TOLL FREE

1-800-237-5055
www.shrinershq.org

IF YOU KNOW A 
CHILD UNDER 18 WITH

ORTHOPAEDIC OR 
BURN PROBLEMS

CALL TOLL FREE
1-800-237-5055

www.shrinershq.org

Shriners . . . 
  Having Fun 
    & Helping 
      Kids

IF YOU KNOW A CHILD UNDER 

SHRINERS HOSPITALS FOR CHILDREN

SHRINERS HOSPITALS FOR CHILDREN

ORIENTAL BAND  
NEEDS HELP!

Drummers and Wind Instrument • Will Train 
also Truck Float Driver
Please Call President  

John Thomas at 858-271-8376
Noblejohnt@yahoo.com

10383 Friars Rd., San Diego, CA 92120 
619-280-5577

next t ime Your Car needs attention, 
go t o t he Car w ash t hat  

Supports The Shriners

r eceive $3.00 o ff any premium w ash 
OR 

$5.00 o ff any express Detail

HEY, IT’S TIME TO PAY UP!
2013 Dues • January 1

D u e S  

C a r D

Hey, It‛s Time 
to Pay Up!
2012 Dues
January 1

D u e S  

C a r D

Professional Caregivers with a Personal Touch
Call TODAY for a free assessment

619-880-5522
www.aaron-homecare.com
Long Term Care Insurnace Accepted

16781 Bernardo Ctr. Dr.
Rancho Bernardo, CA 92128
858 487-6454 • 858 487-1164

11865 Carmel Mtn. Rd. #1101
San Diego, CA 92128

(858) 592-0155

Toll Free 1-888-320-3881
www.unicornjewelry.com

Betty Wong 6/19
Nina McDonald 6/19
John Gowen 6/19
Barbara Drummond 6/19
Charles Pickett 6/19
Stephen Shultz 7/19
Ruby Nyberg 8/19
Winnie Randolph 8/19
Ralph Davis 8/19
Elizabeth Davis 8/19
Maebelle Haslim 9/19
Dora Nadeen Hanly 9/19
Shirley Van Ess 9/19
Bill Stokes 9/19
Reynaldo Cruz 10/19
Vera Plain 11/19
Madeline Giardina 12/19
Stuart Morpeth 12/19
Jim Zopfi 12/19
Verna Zopi 12/19
Rusty Seith 12/19
Joyce Seith 12/19
Nancy Merritt 1/20
Dick Jones 1/20
Bartolome Briones 1/20
Jim Crawford 1/20

Ed Sutton 2/20
John P. Harris, Jr. 2/20
Mary Schmid 2/20
Alice Mansfield 2/20
Betty J. Love 2/20
Frank Tremblay 3/20
Richard Mansfield 3/20
Bill Romer 3/20
Mike Randall 3/20
Charles D. Pickett 3/20
Hank Marbott 3/20
Norm Rentle, PP 4/20
Charlie Webb 4/20
Joan Webb 4/20
Ray Webb 4/20
Jean Anne Webb 4/20
Eddie Camerino 5/20
Gary Hornberger 5/20
Gene Yee 5/20
Ed Pangilinan 6/20
Charles Willibey 6/20
Tetsu Willibey 6/20
William Broyles 6/20
Dick Wolz 6/20
Linda Wolz 6/20

Al Bahr O Meter needs your support
Every month the Temple sends out nearly 1,800 issues. The 
publication and mail costs for 2018 was more than $28,000. We 
are asking that you consider donating at least $35 per year for our 
Dime A Day DAD program to help fund the Al Bahr O Meter. Your 
name will appear in our monthly Al Bahr O Meter and you will be 
assisting the Temple in continuing our publications



7JUNE 2019

Our Beautiful Ladies Help Make Us Better Men



DEADLINE FOR THE JULY ISSUE IS JUNE 11TH

Unless otherwise stated, all proceeds from event and activities are for the 
benefit of Al Bahr Shrine,its Units and Clubs and are not deductible as a
charitable donation.
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June 15th 

Special Meeting for Election of Representatives to Shriners International 
and presentation for Reallocation and Rental of Specific Shed Spaces, 

and report on Building Rentals and Contract Approvals and
 2020 Nobility Gala Contract Approval

Be it known that a special meeting of Al Bahr Shriners is called for the purpose of 
electing Representatives to Shriners International for 2019 and a presentation for 
reallocation and Rental of Specific Shed Spaces, and to report on Building Rentals 
and Contract Approvals and for 2020 Nobility Gala Contract Approval. The meeting 
will be held on Wednesday, June 12, 2019 at the Shrine Center, 5440 Kearny Mesa 

Road, San Diego, CA 92111 and will begin at 7:00PM. 
A 2019 dues card is required for admission. Nobles only.

Officers to be elected: 4 Representatives to Shriners International.
Electioneering: A candidate for an elected office in a Shrine temple may print, publish, 
and circulate during the year he is seeking the elected office, a resume consisting of 
his educational background, vocational history, and his Masonic and Shrine record. 
Except as provided in the prior sentence, the printing, publication, circulating, or 
distribution of resolutions, letters, telegrams, tickets, email, or other devices, by a 
Noble, or a group of Nobles suggesting, recommending, opposing or containing the 
names of proposed candidates for office in the Temple is prohibited. The expenditure 
of money for gifts, favors, or entertainment on behalf of a candidate for elected 
office is prohibited.
For any violation of the above, the Imperial Potentate may suspend any offending 
Noble and he may declare the election of the officers void and order a new election.
At least one week prior to the annual meeting or any election meeting, the Temple 

Recorder shall mail a notice thereof containing this section.

Peace Officers Shrine Club 
Presents 

 

Summer Fiesta 2019 

SAVE THE DATE! 
 

Saturday, July 27, 2019 - Noon to 3:00 pm 
Music and Dancing until 5:00 pm 

 
Carne Asada, Pollo Asado and Al Pastor (Pork) Tacos 

Rice, Beans, Guacamole and Chips  
~ Quesadillas for the Kids! ~ 

 

 Al Bahr Shrine Center  
 

Featuring: 
Noble Mike’s Cadillac “Frosty Camel’s Milk” 

Silent Auction - Ladies Bake Sale 
 

Tickets are available NOW  
from any POSC Member 

$15.00 in Advance/$20.00 at the door 
Kids under 12 free 

COMING SOON!

Fraternally 
Gene Yee
Potentate

Attest:
John Harris
Recorder


